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Overview 

Under section 245A.50, licensed family child care providers and their helpers are 

required to receive initial and ongoing training and instruction on reducing the 

risk of sudden unexpected infant death and abusive head trauma from shaking 

infants and young children. This bill, if passed, would exempt certain individuals 

from these training requirements. 

Section   

1  Sudden unexpected infant death and abusive head trauma training. Amends section 

245A.50, subdivision 5. Adds paragraph (f) to exempt an individual related to the license 

holder, who is not a designated caregiver or helper for the child care program, and who only 

cares for the license holder’s own child, from the sudden unexpected death and abusive head 

trauma training requirements. 

 


